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BOARD VACANCY
Hood River Coun-

ty Transportation
District, aka Colum-
bia Area Transit is
seeking interested
persons in Hood
River County to fill a
vacancy on its
Board of Directors.
We have one open-

ing that would ex-
tend to June 30,
2015. To apply for
appointment by the
Board of Directors,
please send a letter
of interest and a re-
sume and/or a short
biographical state-
ment by February 6,
2015 to:

Dan Schwanz, Ex-
ecutive Director,
Hood River County
Transportation Dis-
trict, Columbia Area
Transit, P.O. Box
1147, Hood River,
OR 97031
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PUBLIC NOTICE
CITY OF HOOD

RIVER COUNCIL
MEETING

The Council of the
City of Hood River
will hold a special
meeting on Monday,
January 5, 2015 at

5:00 p.m. The pur-
pose of the meeting
is to administer the
Oath of Office to the
newly elected Mayor
and City Councilors.
The meeting will be
held at the City Hall,
211 2nd Street,

Hood River, OR Jen-
nifer Gray, City
Recorder (541) 387-
5212/Oregon Relay
Service 1-800-735-
2900
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Public Notices

Legal notice address
hrnlegals@hoodrivernews.com

Questions? Please call 541-386-1234

TRUSTEE’S
NOTICE OF SALE
The Trust Deed

being foreclosed is
NOT a Residential
Trust Deed as de-
fined in ORS
86.705(6), and
therefore is NOT
subject to the reso-
lution conference re-
quirements imposed
by ORS 86.726
through 86.748.
The Trust Deed to

be foreclosed pur-
suant to Oregon law
is referred to as fol-
lows (the “Trust
Deed”):
1. TRUST DEED

INFORMAT ION :
Grantor: Elizabeth
B. Jacobson
B e n e f i c i a r y :

Greyson Financial
Services, Inc., 440
1st Ave. E., Suite #3,
Albany, OR 97321
Trustee: Ameriti-

tle, 419 State Street,
Suite 2, Hood River,
OR 97031
S u c c e s s o r

Trustee: Joel A.
Parker, c/o
S c h w a b e ,
Williamson & Wyatt,
1211 SW Fifth Ave.,
Suite 1900, Port-
land, OR 97204
Recording Date:

June 26, 2013,
Recording Refer-
ence: 2013-02335,
County of Record-
ing: Hood River
The beneficial in-

terest in the Trust
Deed was assigned
by instrument to
Golden State Equity
Investors, Inc., a
California corpora-
tion, by assignment
recorded on August
25, 2014, as Docu-
ment No. 2014-
02392, in the official
records of Hood Riv-
er County, Oregon.
2. LEGAL DE-

SCRIPTION OF
PROPERTY (the
“Property”):
See Exhibit A at-

tached hereto and
by this reference in-
corporated herein.
3. DEFAULT:

The Grantor or any
other person owing
an obligation, the
performance of
which is secured by
the Trust Deed, is in
default and the Ben-
eficiary seeks to
foreclose the Trust
Deed. The default
for which foreclosure
is made is Grantor’s
failure to do the fol-
lowing:

Failure to pay
monthly installments
of $12,500.00 begin-
ning November 24,
2013, and continu-
ing through the in-
stallment due Au-
gust 24, 2014, plus
late fees for each in-
stallment not paid
within 15 days of the
due date, pursuant
to the terms of the
promissory note.
4. AMOUNT DUE:

By reason of the de-
fault just described,
the Beneficiary has
declared all sums
owing on the obliga-
tion secured by the
Trust Deed immedi-
ately due and
payable, those sums
being the following:
Principal balance

of $1,250,000.00,
together with inter-
est thereon at the
default rate of 17
percent per annum
from November 24,
2013, until paid, late
fees, Trustee’s fees,
attorney’s fees,
costs of foreclosure
and any sums ad-
vanced by the Bene-
ficiary pursuant to
the terms of the
Trust Deed.
5. ELECTION TO

SELL: The Benefi-
ciary hereby elects
to foreclose the Trust
Deed by advertise-
ment and sale as
provided under ORS
86.705 to 86.815,
and to cause the
property to be sold
at public auction to
the highest bidder
for cash, the
Grantor’s interest in
the described prop-
erty which the
Grantor had, or had
the power to convey,
at the time of the ex-
ecution by the
Grantor of the Trust
Deed, together with
any interest the
Grantor or Grantor’s
successor in interest
acquired after the
execution of the
Trust Deed, to satis-
fy the obligations se-
cured by the Trust
Deed, including the
expenses of the
sale, compensation
of the Trustee as
provided by law and
the reasonable fees
of the Trustee’s at-
torneys.
6. DATE AND

TIME OF SALE:
Date: February

11, 2015
Time: 10:00 A.M.

(in accord with the
standard of time es-
tablished by ORS
187.110)
Location: Outside

the Hood River
County Courthouse,
309 State Street,
Hood River, OR
97031.
7. RIGHT TO RE-

INSTATE: Any per-
son named in ORS
86.778 has the right,
at any time prior to
five days before the
Trustee conducts
the sale, to have this
foreclosure dis-
missed and the Trust
Deed reinstated by
doing all of the fol-
lowing:
a. payment to the

Beneficiary of the
entire amount then
due, other than such
portion of the princi-
pal as would not
then be due had no
default occurred;
b. curing any other

default that is capa-
ble of being cured,
by tendering the per-
formance required
under the obligation
or Trust Deed; and
c. paying all costs

and expenses actu-
ally incurred in en-
forcing the obligation
and Trust Deed, to-
gether with the
Trustee’s and attor-
ney’s fees not ex-
ceeding the amount
provided in ORS
86.778.
In construing this

notice, the mascu-
line gender includes
the feminine and the
neuter, the singular
includes the plural,
the word “Grantor”
includes any suc-
cessor in interest to
the Grantor as well
as any other person
owing an obligation,
the performance of
which is secured by
the Trust Deed, and
the words “Trustee”
and “Beneficiary” in-
clude their respec-
tive successors in
interest, if any.
We are a debt col-

lector attempting to
collect a debt and
any information we
obtain will be used
to collect the debt.
DATED: Septem-

ber 24, 2014.
/s/ Joel A. Parker
Joel A. Parker,

Successor Trustee
Exhibit A
PARCEL 1: (1S-

10-4-801)
The Southeast

quarter of the South-
west quarter of Sec-
tion 4, Township 1
South, Range 10
East of the
Willamette Meridian,
in the County of
Hood River and
State of Oregon.
PARCEL 2: (1S-

10-4-801)
That portion of the

Southwest quarter
of the Southwest
quarter of Section 4,
Township 1 South,
Range 10 East of
the Willamette
Meridian, in the
County of Hood Riv-
er and State of Ore-
gon, lying Easterly
of the Easterly right
of way line of Ore-
gon State Highway
35.
PARCEL 3: (1S-

10-9-302, 101 &
100)
The Northeast

quarter of the North-
west quarter of Sec-
tion 9, Township 1
South, Range 10
East of the
Willamette Meridian,
in the County of
Hood River and
State of Oregon.
And, the North

580 feet of the
Northwest quarter of
the Northwest quar-
ter of Section 9,
Township 1 South,
Range 10 East of
the Willamette
Meridian, in the
County of Hood Riv-
er and State of Ore-
gon, that lies East of
the East right of way
of Highway 35.
PARCEL 4: (1S-

10-9-300)
The West half of

the Northwest quar-
ter, and the North-
west quarter of the
Southwest quarter
of Section 9, Town-
ship 1 South, Range
10 East of the
Willamette Meridian,
in the County of
Hood River and
State of Oregon.
E X C E P T I N G

THEREFROM; be-
ginning at a point
917.6 feet South
and 396.8 feet East
of the quarter corner
between Sections 8
and 9, Township 1
South, Range 10
East of the
Willamette Meridian
in the County of
Hood River and
State of Oregon;
thence North 10 de-
grees 28' East a dis-
tance of 791.4 feet;

thence North 79 de-
grees 32' West a dis-
tance of 287.1 feet;
thence South 10 de-
grees 28' West a dis-
tance of 791.4 feet;
thence South 79 de-
grees 32' East a dis-
tance of 287.1 feet
to the point of begin-
ning.
ALSO EXCEPT-

ING THEREFROM;
beginning at a point
139.4 feet South
and 540.6 feet East
of the quarter corner
between Sections 8
and 9, Township 1
South, Range 10
East of the
Willamette Meridian
in the County of
Hood River and
State of Oregon;
thence South 10 de-
grees 28' West a dis-
tance of 150 feet to
the Northeast corner
of the now owned
State Quarry; thence
North 79 degrees
32' West a distance
of 287.1 feet to the
Northwest corner of
said quarry; thence
North 10 degrees
28' East a distance
of 150 feet; thence
South 79 degrees
32' East a distance
of 287.1 feet to the
point of beginning.
ALSO EXCEPT-

ING THEREFROM;
that parcel of land
conveyed to State of
Oregon, by and
through its State
Highway Commis-
sion by deed record-
ed September 23,
1958 in Deed Book
63, page 117.
ALSO EXCEPT-

ING THEREFROM;
a parcel of land lying
in the West half of
the Northwest quar-
ter of Section 9,
Township 1 South,
Range 10 East of
the Willamette
Meridian, in the
County of Hood Riv-
er and State of Ore-
gon; said parcel be-
ing that portion of
said West half of the
Northwest quarter
included in a strip of
land variable in
width lying on each
side of the center
line of a relocated
County Road, which
center line is de-
scribed as follows:
Beginning at Engi-

neer's center line
station 97/00 said
station being
3804.73 feet North
and 926.39 feet

West of the East
quarter corner of
Section 8, Township
1 South, Range 10
East of the
Willamette Meridian,
County of Hood Riv-
er and State of Ore-
gon; thence South
10 degrees 05' East
200.05 feet; thence
on a spiral curve left
(the long chord of
which bears South
15 degrees 24' 47"
East) 400 feet;
thence on a 716.20
foot radius curve left
(the long chord of
which bears South
32 degrees 29' East)
160 feet; thence on
a spiral curve left
(the long chord of
which bears South
49 degrees 33' 13"
East) 400 feet;
thence South 54 de-
grees 53' East 15.51
feet; thence on a spi-
ral curve right (the
long chord of which
bears South 51 de-
grees 53' East) 300
feet; thence on a
954.93 foot radius
curve right (the long
chord of which bears
South 36 degrees
36' 45" East) 309.03
feet; thence on a spi-
ral curve right (the
long chord of which
bears South 21 de-
grees 20' 30" East)
300 feet; thence
South 18 degrees
20' 30" East 247.55
feet; thence on a spi-
ral curve left (the
long chord of which
bears South 22 de-
grees 50' 22" East)
450 feet; thence on
a 954.93 foot radius
curve left (the long
chord of which bears
South 42 degrees
42' 15" East) 587.08
feet; thence South
67 degrees 04' East
30.78 feet to Engi-
neer's Station
131/00, which sta-
tion equals B.P.R.
Station 1208/08.08;
said center line
crosses the West
line of said Section 9
approximately at En-
gineer's Station
115/20.
The widths in feet

of the strip of land
above referred to
are as follows:
1. Station to Sta-

tion 111/75.56
114/84.59; Width on
Easterly Side of cen-
ter line: 70; Width on
Westerly side of
center line: 80 a
straight line to 90

2. Station to Sta-
tion 114/84.59
117/84.59; Width on
Easterly Side of cen-
ter line: 70 a straight
line to 50; Width on
Westerly side of
center line: 50
3. Station to Sta-

tion 117/84.59
113/00; Width on
Easterly Side of cen-
ter line: 50; Width on
Westerly side of
center line: 50
ALSO EXCEPT-

ING THEREFROM;
beginning at a point
opposite and 50 feet
Southwesterly of
Engineer's Station
125/00 on center
line of a relocated
County Road (which
center line is de-
scribed above);
thence Southwester-
ly at right angles to
said center line 30
feet; thence South
11 degrees 55' East
380 feet, more or
less, to the Northerly
line of a hereinafter
described rectangu-
lar tract of land;
thence Easterly
along the Northerly
line of said rectan-
gular tract 100 feet;
thence North 11 de-
grees 55' West 275
feet, more or less, to
a line which is paral-
lel to and 50 feet
Southerly of center
line; thence North-
westerly along said
parallel line to the
point of beginning.
The rectangular
tract of land referred
to above is de-
scribed as follows:

Beginning at a
point 139.4 feet
South and 540.6
feet East of the
quarter corner be-
tween Sections 8
and 9, Township 1
South, Range 10
East of the
Willamette Meridian
in the County of
Hood River and
State of Oregon;
said point also being
the Northeast corner
of that property con-
veyed to the State of
Oregon, by and
through its State
Highway Commis-
sion by that Deed
recorded in Book 27,
page 261 of Hood
River County Deed
Records; thence
North 79 degrees
32' West along the
North line of said
State of Oregon
property 287.1 feet
to the Northwest
corner of said prop-
erty; thence North
10 degrees 28' East
150 feet; thence
South 79 degrees
32' East 287.1 feet;
thence South 10 de-
grees 28' West 150
feet to the point of
beginning.
ALSO EXCEPT-

ING THEREFROM,
that portion con-
veyed to Hood River
County by Deed
recorded in Book 79,
page 574, Hood Riv-
er County Deed
Records.
ALSO EXCEPT-

ING THEREFROM,
a parcel of land lying
in the Northwest

quarter of the South-
west quarter of Sec-
tion 9, Township 1
South, Range 10
East of the
Willamette Meridian
in the County of
Hood River and
State of Oregon.The
said parcel being
that portion of said
Northwest quarter of
the Southwest quar-
ter lying Westerly of
the Easterly line and
Easterly line extend-
ed of that property
described in that
deed to the State of
Oregon, by and
through its State
Highway Commis-
sion, recorded in
Book 27, page 261
of Hood River
County Deed

Records.
FURTHER EX-

CEPTING THERE-
FROM, the tract
conveyed to Eliza-
beth B. Jacobson by
deed recorded Feb-
ruary 2, 1986, Mi-
crofilm No. 860362,
Hood River County
Microfilm Records.
PARCEL 5: (1S-

10-4-800)
That portion of the

Southwest quarter
of the Southwest
quarter of Section 4,
Township 1 South,
Range 10 East of
the Willamette
Meridian in the
County of Hood Riv-
er and State of Ore-
gon, which lies
Westerly of the West
line
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Photo by Kirby Neumann-Rea

HOOD RIVER’S EXCHANGE STUDENTS
These six young people from abroad are members of the student body at Hood River Valley High School in the 2014-15 school year. All are here via Education Foundation exchange, except for Claudia Bar-
ros, from Chile, who is here on Rotary International exchange. From left are Kevin (Che-Yu) Hsu, from Minoli, Taiwan; Konstantin Vogel, Geithain, Germany; Claudia Barras, Los Andes, Chile; Carla Kaiser, Schel-
lenberg, Liechtenstein; Giulia Bezzi, Brescia, Italy; and Hennette Raynaas, Hamar, Norway. They stand in front of a wall-sized world map in Dave Fults’ classroom at HRVHS. All are enjoying their time in Hood
River, and hoping to both learn about American society as well as put to rest misperceptions of their own countries. “A lot of people think Norway is really cold, but the weather is kind of the same as here,”
Hennette said. “There are so many stereotypes,” Giulia said. “People are usually generalizing that Italy over the world means pasta, pizza and mafia.” Echoed Konstantin, “People think that we only eat
sauerkraut, sausage and pretzels.” Kevin said, “Many Americans don’t even know Taiwan. After I introduce myself to them, they still think I’m from Thailand.” (Taiwan is an independent island nation just
east of mainland China.) Carla said, “Almost no one knows where Liechtenstein is because it’s very small.” At 62 square miles, it is the fourth smallest country in the world; the principality is tucked between
Austria and Switzerland.

A look back at 2014 in photos . . .


